
Health Care Coverage Notices and Other 
Important Information 
• These Notices relate to the State of Delaware Group Health Insurance Plan.
• These Notices are effective March 1, 2024 and were revised as of March 1, 2024.
• These Notices are also available online at de.gov/statewidebenefits.
• Questions regarding these notices can be addressed to the Statewide Benefits Office at 1-800-489-8933 or

at benefits@delaware.gov, or questions may be directed to additional contacts identified in the various
notices.

HIPAA Special Enrollment Notice 
If you are declining enrollment for yourself or your dependents (including your spouse) because of other 
health insurance or group health plan coverage, you may be able to enroll yourself and your dependents in 
this plan if you or your dependents lose eligibility for that other coverage (or if the employer stops 
contributing towards your or your dependents’ other coverage). However, you must request enrollment 
within 30 days after you or your dependents’ other coverage ends (or after the employer stops contributing 
toward the other coverage).  

In addition, if you have a new dependent as a result of marriage, birth, adoption, or placement for adoption, 
you may be able to enroll yourself and your dependents. However, you must request enrollment within 30 
days after the marriage, birth, adoption, or placement for adoption.  

*Requests for special enrollment rights must be made within 30 days of the date of the qualifying event.
Qualifying events are the loss of eligibility for other coverage (or if the employer stops contributing to the
other coverage), or gaining a new dependent through marriage, birth, adoption, or placement for adoption.

Special enrollment rights also may exist in the following circumstances: 
• If you or your dependents experience a loss of eligibility for Medicaid or a state Children’s Health

Insurance Program (CHIP) coverage and you request enrollment within 60 days after that coverage
ends; or

• If you or your dependents become eligible for a state premium assistance subsidy through Medicaid or
a state CHIP with respect to coverage under this plan and you request enrollment within 60 days after
the determination of eligibility for such assistance.

Note: The 60-day period for requesting enrollment applies only in these last two listed circumstances relating 
to Medicaid and state CHIP. As described above, a 30-day period applies to most special enrollments.  

To request special enrollment or obtain more information, contact the Statewide Benefits Office at 1-800-489-
8933 or at benefits@delaware.gov.  

If you and/or your dependents have Medicare or will become 
eligible for Medicare in the next 12 months, a Federal law gives you 
more choices about your prescription drug coverage. Please see the 
enclosed “Notice of Creditable Coverage” for more details. 
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